SUPPLEMENTARY AGENDA 

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 20.9.2004

12. POSSIBLE FRENCH MARKET, SANDY – SUNDAY 17TH OCTOBER 2004

Because of the need for an urgent decision this matter has been referred to the first available meeting.

Last year Ampthill and Biggleswade Town Councils jointly provided a “French Market” in each of their towns.  Jointly means that it was “jointly” organised, advertised and promoted but used the same stallholders.  The two markets actually took place on separate consecutive days.

Both markets were adjudged to have been a great success with shoppers and local traders as considerable numbers of additional visitors were attracted to the two towns.

Ampthill and Biggleswade are providing a similar market on 15th and 16th October and have now invited Sandy to take part by holding a French Market on the Sandy Car Park area on Sunday 17th October 2004.

If permission is granted by Sandy Town Council the only obligations or liabilities that it would have to itself is on agreement to assist with publicity and in particular the local placing of advertising posters and an acceptance that the Council would receive no income from this particular market.

The traders provide all stalls, covers, boards etc and are responsible for all aspects of Health and Safety and compliance with Food Hygiene regulations, they have to register with MBDC prior to the market and are already well aware of the legal requirements.

Traders are responsible for the removal and disposal of all rubbish and for cleaning the site after use.  The Council therefore has no expenditure commitments.

It is expected that there will be 20 stalls selling bread, cakes, cheese, cider, vegetables, french linen, embroidery, craftwork, handywork etc.  The sale of bottled wines and spirits is also a possibility if a temporary licence can be obtained. 

It is suggested that although the Council would receive no direct income from rent for this market it could be seen as an attraction bringing people into the town as it did in Ampthill and Biggleswade last year.  This is also probably something that the Town Centre Manager would have been suggesting in due course.  As the market is proposed for a Sunday there would be few problems in relation to the use of the Car Park and the loss of car parking spaces.  It would not be in contravention of the existing market contract.

Committee is requested to consider the granting of permission for this one-off special market to be held on the car park on Sunday 17th October 2004 with the free use of the area required, and as an additional attraction and event for the local community.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY

-  NONE 

INFORMATION ATTACHED


 

ACTION REQUIRED



-  COMMITTEE IS 








    REQUESTED TO 

GRANT PERMISSION FOR A “FRENCH MARKET” 

    TO BE HELD ON SANDY 
    CAR PARK ON SUNDAY

    17TH OCTOBER 2004.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

15th September 2004

